
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, please see the weather warning from the Met office: 

 

Weather warning 

  

 

Amber warning for West Midlands 

 
Wind 

 
Between 05:00 (UTC) on Fri 18 Feb 2022 and 21:00 (UTC) on Fri 18 Feb 2022 

Headline 

Storm Eunice may cause significant disruption due to extremely strong winds on 
Friday. 

What to expect 

 There is a good chance that flying debris could result in a danger to life 
 Damage to buildings and homes is likely, with roofs blown off and power lines 

brought down 
 Roads, bridges and railway lines are likely to close, with delays and cancellations 

to bus, train, ferry services and flights 
 There is a good chance that power cuts, possibly prolonged, could occur , 

perhaps affecting other services, such as mobile phone coverage 
 Large waves are likely and beach material is likely to be thrown onto sea fronts, 

coastal roads and properties, and flooding of some coastal properties seems 
likely. 

 It is likely there will be falling branches and some uprooted trees 

It would appear that the weather forecast for tomorrow is of winds of 60-70mph. 

Loxley is surrounded by trees and built on a hill.  We are very worried that 

travelling by taxi to and from school will be subjecting pupils to high level risks. 

This is not an over-reaction but a genuine concern for pupils’ safety. 

If you feel that the risks are too great and decide to keep your child at home, we 

will record those pupil absences as a “Y” on the register which means it is a 

transport issue and not an unauthorised absence. 
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We have consulted by phone with as many Parents / Carers as possible already. The 

overwhelming majority feel that travel to school is too dangerous for pupils.  We 

therefore need to stress that there remains a distict possibility that school may 

have to close at relatively short notice in the morning.   

Myself and Mr Bownds will assess the site at 7:00am tomorrow but we are aware 

that wind speeds do not reach their maximum until mid-day so we will have to make 

a judgement call based on the updated forecast in the morning. 

Thank-you all for your support in this matter, the safety of pupils and staff are our 

priority. 

 

Mr M Snowden –  

 

 

Head of School 

 


